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FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

VOTE SHEET 
39 

APRIL 20, 1999 

RE: DOCKET NO. 980586-WS - Initiation of show cause proceedings against 
Tropical Mobile Home Park in Polk County for violation of Section 367.171, 
F.S., and Rule 25-30.035, F.A.C., Application for Grandfather Certificate. 

Issue 1: Should Tropical Mobile Home Park be fined $5,000 for failing to 
file an application for a grandfather certificate pursuant to Section 
367.171, Florida Statutes, and Rule 25-30.035, Florida Administrative Code? 
Recommendation: No, Tropical Mobile Home Park should not be fined $5,000 
for failing to file an application for a grandfather certificate pursuant 
to Section 367.171, Florida Statutes, and Rule 25-30.035, Florida 
Administrative Code. 
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Issue 2: Should Tropical Mobile Home Park be ordered to show cause within 
21 days why the utility should not remit $293.85 in regulatory assessment 
fees for May 14, 1996 through July 1998, as well as a statutory penalty in 
the amount of $58.22 and interest in the amount of $39.51, for violation of 
Sections 350.113 and 367.145, Florida Statutes, and Rule 25-30.120, Florida 
Administrative Code, for failure to pay 1995 and 1996 regulatory assessment 
fees? 
Recommendation: No. A show cause proceeding against Tropical Mobile Home 
Park should not be initiated. Staff further recommends that the Commission 
refer Tropical Mobile Home Park's unpaid regulatory assessment fees and 
associated penalties and interest to the State of Florida Comptroller's 
Office for permission to write off the account as uncollectible. 

Issue 3: Should Tropical Mobile Home Park be ordered to show cause, in 
writing, within 21 days, why it should not remit a penalty for failing to 
comply with Rule 25-30.110, Florida Administrative Code, in that it did not 
file its annual reports for the period of May 14, 1996 through calendar 
year 1997? 
Recommendation: No. A show cause proceeding against Tropical Mobile Home 
Park should not be initiated. 

APPROVED 
Issue 4: Should this docket be closed? 
Recommendation: Yes. If the Commission approves staff's recommendation, 
upon referral of the outstanding amounts to the Comptroller's Office, no 
further action will be required, and this docket should be closed. 


